High School Board Report June 19, 2023

1.

Congratulations to the Girls” Golf Team for placing third as a team. Lauren Nuss placed 6th. We
also had two entries into the Coed Golf Tournament. Adam Ewert and Lauren Nuss placed 4th
and Jack Shawver and Kinsli Dahl placed 9th. This is the first time in school history that New
Hampton has placed two teams in the top 10! Congratulations to the students and the coaches!

Our buildings were open for self-guided tours during Heartland Days on Saturday, June 10th.

The FFA held the kid tractor pull at Heartland Days as well as the band marching during the
parade.

We had a good end of the year with staff and students. Staff and students are looking forward to a
summer break and then having a great return in the fall!

We have several students taking advantage of summer school this summer in person during the
month of June in person. Several students are behind in credits due to this past year and will
continue to work on earning credit virtually the month of July and August before returning on
August 23rd.

Freshman Orientation is August 16th from 6pm-7pm in the HS/MS Cafeteria. Students will be
meeting with upperclassmen mentors. Parents will also have the opportunity to learn about high
school and how to prepare students for the next steps after high school.

We have several students taking advantage of classes through NICC this summer. We are also
hosting a CDL class in New Hampton to help meet our local business needs.

The trap shooting team placed third in the E-League among all schools in the state of [owa. This
is a team trophy that looks at performances at each meet the entire year between squads.



